
  
 
 

King’s High School            Te Kura Tuarua o Kīngi 
Daily Notices         Panui o Te rā 
Tuesday 8th April 2025                                                                                                 Tūrei 8th Āperira 2025 
 

All/Te Katoa 
 
TIMETABLE DAY – Rima 
 
KING’S SUMMER SPORTS PHOTOS TODAY - Please arrive at the Cricket Nets 5 minutes before 
your photo time. All students are to be in school uniform except for the 1st teams, who will be in 
their sports uniform. Please make sure you are on time! 

TODAY – At the Cricket Nets 
 
Touch Handball 
11.30 – 1st Touch 12.30 – King’s Lions 
11.35 – Junior 1st Team 12.35 – King’s Blue 
11.40 – Year 10 Academy  
11.45 – Year 9 Academy Futsal 
11.50 – Mohoao Kingi 12.40 – Senior Alpha 
11.55 – Hukarere Kingi 12.45 – Senior Beta 
12.00 – Whatitiri Kingi 12.50 – Junior Alpha 
12.05 – Tiaki-Ha Kingi 12.55 – Junior Beta 
12.10 – Repara Kingi 1.00 – Junior Gamma 
12.15 – Whiorepaku Kingi 1.05 – Junior Kappa 
 1.10 – Junior Delta 
Tennis  
12.20 – Interschool Team Rowing 
 1.15 – Rowing Team 
Softball  
12.25 – Senior A Team Mountain Biking 
 1.20 – Mountain Biking Team 

 
TUDOR HOUSE GROUP PHOTOS TODAY – The following Group classes are to head to the Cricket 
Nets area, during Group Time, 8.35am till 8.57am, Today: TMo, TMz, TSe and TSp. 
Tomorrow – HMn, HPl, HSr and HSv 
 
YEAR 9 AND 10 READERS’ CUP - Contestants and coaches- Meet in the Williams Room TODAY 
at lunchtime. 
 
BREAKFAST CLUB CANTEEN ONLY TODAY – Free breakfast:  Bread, Weetbix and milk. This will 
be at the Canteen only, TODAY, from 11-11.15am. 
 
MUSIC INSTRUMENT LESSONS  – Please check the timetables on the doors of  R.26 and R.27 
TODAY – Electric Bass, Trumpet, Trombone 
Wednesday – Group guitar and individual guitar  
Thursday – Violin, Clarinet, Saxophone 
Friday – Drums. 
 
JAZZ BAND – Rehearsal in the Queen’s Music Room TODAY, 3.00 – 4.15 pm, 
 
CHRISTIAN GROUP – Meet TODAY at lunchtime in A9. Everyone is welcome, even if you're not 
Christian but are interested in learning about Christianity. Bring your lunch and come along to 
meet like-minded people for conversations about life and religion.  
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
CURLING - Any students that are interested in registering for Curling, need to let Mr Bird know 
before 3:05pm TODAY. Email him at bd@kingshigh.school.nz or see him in person in the A4 
classroom to register for curling next term! All players are encouraged to register and join the 
King’s Curling Team. Curling is a fun sport that is played indoors at the Dunedin Ice Stadium. 
Register now to find out more. 
 
SOCIAL BASKETBALL - If you do not have your Social Basketball teams to Mr Bannister by 10am 
TODAY, that includes a minimum number of 10 players plus your coaches name, and all of your 
players names, you will not be able to play in Term 2. Please email all information to: 
directorofsport@kingshigh.schol.nz  
 
TOMAHAWK LAGOON MONITORING - There will a meeting on Wednesday 9th lunchtime in B2 
for those who can make it. To discuss our collection day last week, firm up a project aim and set 
a new trip date. 
 
DEBATING CLUB - The Debating Club meets on Wednesday at lunchtime in C6. You don't need 
to have debated before to join.  If you're interested, there’s also the Dunedin 
Schools' Debating competition for seniors and juniors after school on Wednesdays. Please email 
gi@kingshigh.school.nz if you have any questions. 
 
SHREK JUNIOR REHEARSAL – On Wednesday for the full cast, in Room 26, 3.00 – 4.30pm. 
 
PASIFIKA HOMEWORK GROUP -  The Pasifika Homework group is on every Wednesday in A8 
from 3:00pm to 4:00pm. Come over to get help with your academic work every (please let Mr 
Tudreu know if you need specialist help from specific teachers). Food will be provided, and 
everyone is welcome! 
 
WHĀNAU HOMEWORK GROUP – Whānau Homework Group is on Wednesday from 3-4pm in 
L3.  This is a chance to catch up on homework and put in some extra study, with help from 
specialist teachers.  Some kai is provided and everybody is welcome.   
 
SMALLBORE OPEN NIGHT -  A reminder to all those who have already registered interest, Open 
Night to start the season is this Wednesday, April 9, starting at 6.00pm (preferably be there 10 
minutes early). Please remember to bring $15.00 to cover ammo and targets.  
 
PUBLIC HEALTH NURSE - Please note that the Wednesday lunchtime Public Health Nurse clinics 
have been cancelled until further notice. If you need to see a Public Health Nurse, please reach 
out to one of our counsellors: James Howie, Kara Tarapi or Holger Korth. They will be able to 
assist you or refer you to the appropriate support. 
 
SOCIAL BADMINTON - All players wanting to play Social Badminton in Term 2 please get their 
teams to Mr Bannister at: directorofsport@kingshigh.school.nz  The email needs to name all 4 of 
your team players. This needs to be in by no later than Wednesday the 9th of April 12 noon.  
 
ICE HOCKEY – All students wanting to play Ice Hockey in Term 2 and 3 need to sign up in either 
C8 (Mr Sharma) or B6 (Mr Keiller) – this week.  All levels catered for, no experience necessary. All 
equipment supplied. Come and play the fastest game on the planet.  
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Senior/Tuakana  
 
SENIOR BASKETBALL – The A training squad list is on the window of L1. If your name is not on 
the list and you have questions, come, and see Mr Fielding. Those not selected will be able to 
play this year in the social grades. 
 
FUTSAL STRIPS - All seniors need to ensure that their washed Futsal uniforms are returned to 
Mr Higashitani by either Friday 11th April, or at the latest, on Monday 21st April (first day of term 
1).  
 
JOB OPPORTUNITY - A1 Auto Spares are looking for a student to help for 1 hour every day after 
school (3.30-4.30pm, Mon-Fri). General duties would be helping packing, cleaning, changing 
tyres and other general workshop duties. You must be able to commit to every day of the week! 
If you are interested, you need to head to A1 Auto Spares, 65-67 Fryatt Street (the big green 
building), and speak with Rory. If you have any questions, see Mrs Campbell. 
 
ID CARDS – Senior students can now order their ID Cards from the student office. These cost $13. 
 

Junior/Teina 
 
YEAR 9 BASKETBALL – The Year 9 A and Year 9 White team lists are up on the window of L1. If 
you trialed and do not find your name on the list come and see Mr Fielding – you will absolutely 
be playing this year. 

 

 


